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Recommendation 
 
Take no action, allowing initial Tariff No. WN U-1 filed by Shirona Water Company, LLC, on 
January 12, 2018, to become effective February 28, 2018, by operation of law. 
 
Discussion 
 
In September of 2017 the commission staff received a notice from the Department of Health that 
Shirona water system was under new ownership and appeared to fall under commission 
jurisdiction by virtue of having over 100 customers. Consumer protection staff contacted Shirona 
Water Company, LLC (Shirona or company) on November 16, 2017, and determined that the 
company did fall under commission jurisdiction, per WAC 480-110-255, and instructed the 
company to file an initial tariff. On January 12, 2018, Shirona filed its initial tariff as directed. 
The company is located on Whidbey Island and serves 102 customers.   
 
Staff reviewed the initial tariff filing as filed. The rates the company proposes are the rates that 
were in effect before the company fell under regulation. The table below contains the company’s 
current rates.  
 
 
Rate Comparison 
 

Meter Size Base Rate 1st Block 2nd Block 3rd Block 

¾ --inch   27.50 3.25 3.55 4.10 

1 – inch  45.93 5.43 5.93 11.26 

 
 
Customer Comments 
 
No customer comments have been received on this filing.  
 
 
Conclusion 
 
Take no action, allowing initial Tariff No. WN U-1 filed by Shirona Water Company, LLC, on 
January 12, 2018, to become effective February 28, 2018, by operation of law. 


